Local Mandate Fiscal Impact Estimate

Kentucky Legislative Research Commission
2012 Regular Session 
     
Part I:  Measure Information

	Bill Request #:
	1372


	Bill #:
	HB 302 SCS 1


	Bill Subject/Title:
	Congressional Redistricting


	Sponsor:
	Rep. Mike Cherry


	Unit of Government:
	 
	City
	X
	County
	 
	Urban-County

	
	 
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local
	 
	Unified Local Government


	Office(s) Impacted:
	County Clerks, County Boards of Elections


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	 
	Optional


	Effect on
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Powers & Duties:
	X
	Modifies Existing
	 
	Adds New
	 
	Eliminates Existing


Part II:  Purpose and Mechanics
HB 302 SCS 1 redraws Congressional district lines in accordance with the 2010 U. S. Census population data.

HB 302 SCS 1 requires County Boards of Elections to review the newly drawn Congressional district boundaries to ensure that county election precinct boundaries do not cross newly drawn Congressional district lines.  This analysis must be completed within 45 days of the effective date of this legislation.  If a precinct boundary crosses a district boundary, or if it is so informed by the State Board of Elections in consultation with LRC, the affected county board of elections must redraw precinct boundaries accordingly, and send a proposed precinct establishment order to the State Board of Elections.  If the county board of elections fails to do so, the State Board of Elections must apply to Circuit Court for an order requiring the county board of elections to comply with these requirements.  No state payments are to be made to counties until the State Board of Elections, in consultation with LRC, determines in writing that the re-precincting duties have been performed.  Counties currently receive $194 per precinct per election and 43 cents annually for each registered voter in the county.
Part III:  Fiscal Explanation, Bill Provisions, and Estimated Cost
The fiscal impact of HB 302 SCS 1 is estimated to be moderate.
Examining newly drawn Congressional district lines and redrawing county precinct boundaries is not a new requirement.  Some of Kentucky’s counties will not have to adjust their precinct boundaries at all.  Most county clerks, as one of their duties, evaluate the precinct boundaries, and present relevant information to their county boards of elections.

If precinct lines must be redrawn, voters impacted must be sent notices informing them of the change.  Also, precinct changes must be advertised in the newspaper.  The cost of these notices would vary by county.

Some counties hire surveyors or engineers to help with redrawing precinct boundaries.  Many counties utilize the services of Area Development Districts to help with this duty.  It is estimated that the cost of contracting with an Area Development District is between $2,000 and $4,000.

If an entirely new precinct is required, the county would incur an additional expense in hiring additional precinct election officers, purchasing new voting equipment, and possibly renting a new voting precinct location.

The impact of this legislation will vary greatly across the state, depending on how many precinct boundaries must be redrawn.
	Data Source(s):
	Kentucky County Clerks Elections Committee; State Board of Elections


	Preparer:
	Clint Newman
	Reviewer:
	     
	Date:
	     


Page 1

